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Government determined that funeral directors should give this money to a reliable 
third party.7 

The Funeral Funds Regulation 2016 (NSW) was introduced under the Funeral 
Funds Act 1979 (NSW) to amend the payment of money under pre-paid contracts 
for funerals. The new legislation requires funeral directors to pay the pre-paid 
funeral payments into a fund regulated by a registered trustee. The trustee must 
keep accounts and records of the monies paid under the contract and ensure 
details of each transaction are logged into a register.8 Because the money is not 
held by the funeral director, but instead by an independent third party, the money 
can be forwarded to another funeral director, if the current funeral director were to 
cease operating. We submit that the regulation adequately provides protection to 
consumers who seek security and protection when arranging after-death 
arrangements. 

In addition to pre-paid funerals, we note there are other options, such as funeral 
insurance and funeral bonds, which provide the public with a good selection of 
payment methods. 

3 Conclusion 
I respectfully urge !PART to consider the issues and recommendations raised in this 
submission when producing its draft report. 

If you have any questions or require further information regarding our submissions, please 
do not hesitate to contact Vera Visevic on  

Yours sincerely 

 
VERA VISEVIC 
PARTNER 

(CO-AUTHORED WITH BRITTANY FLOWER, LAW GRADUATE AND ALISON SADLER, 
LAWYER) 

7 CHOICE, 'Should you get a prepaid funeral?', Ageing and retirement (Article, 3 October 2019) < 
https ://www. choice. com .au/hea Ith-and-body /healthy-ageing/ageing-and-retire me nU articles/fun era Is­
inves tigation-s hou ld-you-get-a-prepa id-funeral>. 
6 Funeral Funds Regulation 2016 (NSW) reg 11-18. 
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